VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

November 12, 2008

5:30 PM
A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on November 12, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Terri Racher

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

Turner Wilson
VISITORS:

See Attached Sheet
ABSENT:

None
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
Councilor Bradford stated she was glad to finally see the payment for the Library Furniture.
The Clerk clarified the invoice for the Library furniture had not actually been paid. 

The Clerk stated in order for the Department of Finance to process the “request for reimbursement” a copy of a check was required, and the actual check to the vendor was being held until the reimbursement was received.
The Mayor explained the furniture vendor was requesting immediate payment, but they had agreed to accept a check for $5,000 as a partial payment.  The Clerk would then pay the balance when the reimbursement from DFA was received.

The Clerk stated the check listed on the current Purchase Voucher List would be voided, and the partial payment and final payment would be listed on a future Purchase Voucher List.

The Mayor asked if there were any other questions on the Purchase Vouchers.
There were no other questions.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Minutes
Councilor Seely moved to approve the Minutes for the Special Meeting on October 17, 2008 and for the Special Meeting on October 28, 2008 with the corrections made.  
Councilor Racher seconded the motion.
The Mayor asked if there were any other questions from the Council regarding the Minutes.
There were no other questions. 
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Racher:  For 
Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Seely:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Banner for Corona Public Schools  
The Mayor introduced the representative from the Corona Public Schools Elementary Activities Association, Mrs. Jeanette Huey, who was in attendance for the meeting.   
Mrs. Huey stated the account had originally been set up to support school activities.
Mrs. Huey reviewed the Banner Program with the Council.

The Mayor asked Mrs. Huey if the banner had to be renewed annually.

Mrs. Huey answered yes and stated the renewal cost for a 3’x4’ banner would be $25.00 and for a 4’x6’banner the renewal cost would be $50.00.
Mayor Hignight asked if the account was managed by Corona Public Schools.
Mrs. Huey stated Barbara Sultemeier, the school business manager, handled the management of the fund.
Discussion followed regarding the size of the banner.  

The Council reviewed the cost for a 4’x 6’ at $250.00 with a $50.00 annual renewal fee and for a 3’x 4’ at $130.00 with a $25.00 annual renewal fee.
Councilor Bradford stated she thought the smaller banner was the responsible choice since public funds were being used.

Councilor Bradford moved to approve the purchase of a 3’x 4’ banner for the school gym for $130.00 with the $25.00 yearly renewal fee.  
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.
The Mayor stated a design proposal would be prepared for the next meeting.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Seely:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Public Works Update – Turner Wilson
Water Improvements:  Mr. Wilson stated the equipment for the water filtration system would be delivered on December 12, 2008.  He would have the building ready for the equipment installation.
New Water Tank:  Mr. Wilson stated the water storage tank company was scheduled to be on site next week.  He had been told by the Total Tanks (sub-contractor) the construction would take only three days.
Huey Lane Water Improvements:  Mr. Wilson stated the bore under Hwy 42 had been completed.  He also stated the Pipe for the project would be delivered on November 13, 2008.

Wastewater Treatment System:  Mr. Wilson reported the Treatment Plant tanks had been filled with water, tested for leaks, the outside leaks had been sealed, the water was drained and next the inside leaks would be sealed.  The Treatment Plant Equipment had been delivered and would be installed as soon as the backfill and compaction process was completed.  Also, the foundation for the extension of the shop was currently being prepared for the concrete pour.
Natural Gas:  Mr. Wilson reported the natural gas system was running well.  A few additional locks would be purchased.  He reported the required bi-annual letter regarding customer responsibilities had been prepared and would be mailed to all natural gas customers by the end of November.

Trash:  Mr. Wilson reported the E-cycling Event had been very successful.   He reported two truck loads had been delivered to Ruidoso, and the amount collected had been more than what had ever been collected in the past. 

Cemetery:   Mr. Wilson asked the Council if they thought the Public Works Department should be responsible for the maintenance of the Cemetery.  He reported he had received several comments from residents regarding the Cemetery not being properly prepared for Veteran’s Day. 

Discussion followed regarding maintenance of the Cemetery.
The Council reached consensus that the Cemetery would continue to be maintained by the volunteers.
The Mayor stated he would speak to the volunteers regarding the Cemetery.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor
School Yearbook:  The Mayor reported a thank you letter was received from the year book staff thanking the Village for participation in the 2008 edition. 

Huey Lane Water System Upgrade:  The Mayor reported the Water fund CD had been almost totally expended for the HWY 42 bore and pipe for the Huey Lane Upgrade.  The cost of the Bore came out to $4166.75 and the cost of the pipe came out to $9458.40.  The two invoices equaled the value of the CD with approximately $300.00 to spare. 
Discussion followed regarding the details of the Huey Lane Water System Upgrade.  Councilor Racher stated Restoration Solutions would be working on their side of the pipeline starting the following week.
Water Storage Tank:  The Mayor stated he was waiting on Lone Mountain to submit a change order for the concrete not used in the tank foundation.  He stated he would have a better idea on the status on the project funding after he received the credit amount.   
October Variance Report:  The Mayor stated the October Variance Report did not give a clear picture of the General Fund Cash Balances due to a large check that was being held until the grant reimbursement was received.
SNMEDD Meeting:  Councilor Seely stated he would attend the SNMEDD on Friday, November 18, 2008.
The Mayor asked if there were any other questions.
Council Bradford stated she was pleased with all the progress being made on the water and wastewater projects. 
The Clerk stated the Village Hall Office would be closed on the 20th and 21st of November.  She stated she would be attending the Annual Budget Conference in Albuquerque and the Deputy Clerk was not available to cover the office on those days.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment
Councilor Racher moved to adjourn the meeting.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:  For 
Councilor Bradford:    For  
Councilor Seely: For
Councilor Smith:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approved
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